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From the Principal’s Desk 

What a great start to 2020 it has been. Our students are 

busily engaged in their learning programs and we have 

already had a couple of exciting events occur. 

YSafe Incursions 

Thank you to our P&C for funding the cyber safety incursions this week run by 

YSafe. Our students from Years 1-6 were all engaged in a session with Chantelle, 

learning age-appropriate information and skills for using the Internet. Staff 

participated in a session after school to follow up the information and look at 

how we can incorporate cyber safety into our programs. The parent session on 

Tuesday evening was well attended and gave us all a great insight, tips and 

information. 

In our next newsletter I will publish a list of resources that YSafe have 

generously given our parent community access to. Keep an eye out for these 

great ideas! 

Rebranding Survey 

Thank you to everyone who took the time to complete the Rebranding Survey 

late last year. I appreciate your feedback and as such, the school will not be 

looking at rebranding our school logo, motto and colours. 

Your responses overwhelmingly did not feel this was an issue to pursue (78% 

against rebranding).  Our school colours, logo and motto are here to stay! 
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UP & COMING EVENTS 

WEEK 4 

24 February 

 Non-swimmers games practice 

11.10 – 11.40am at school 

 School Board Meeting 7.00pm 

 

WEEK 5 

2 March  

 PUBLIC HOLIDAY 

6 March 

 Swimming Carnival Yr 4 – 6  

ALAC 9.00am – 2.30 pm 

 

WEEK 6 

10 March 

 GRIP Leadership day – Student 

Councillors 

13 March 

 Assembly Rm 23 

 

WEEK 7 

ALL WEEK – School Photos 

ALL WEEK – Harmony Week 

16 March 

 P&C Meeting 7.00pm 

20 March 

 Community Lunch 

 

WEEK 8 

23 March  

 School Board Meeting 7.00pm 

24 March 

 Interschool Swimming  

Change of date! 

Please note the change of date for 

the Interschool Swimming – it is 

now Tuesday 24 March. 

http://www.albanyprimary.wa.edu.au/
mailto:albany.ps@education.wa.edu.au
https://pixabay.com/photos/swimming-competition-swimmers-pool-659903/


 

ALBANY PRIMARY SCHOOL 

New Bike Racks 

Four new bike racks are being installed around the school, thanks to our Active Transport Committee, which is a part of 

our P&C. 

By organising a variety of events and activities for students throughout the year, such as the Walking School Bus and 

Ride to School Day, our school is one of only seven in WA to achieve platinum status with the Department of Transport’s 

Your Move program. 

A fantastic effort from all of our volunteers. Thank you!   

 

 

Ms Cathy Willis 

Principal  

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

To be placed soon Outside the Staffroom Between Room 3 and Room 4 

Welcome!  Room 9's colourful doorway. 

Chaplain’s Corner 
Suzy Anderson 

Albany Primary School Chaplain 

Tue Wed – Even Weeks /Tue, Wed, Thur – Odd 
Weeks 

                   

Chicken Pox Warning 
This week we had a confirmed case of Chicken Pox 

in the Early Childhood Education area.  

Parents/caregivers with students in the same class 

area have been notified in writing. 

The incubation period of the virus is 10 – 21 days, 

with the infectious period being from 2 days 

before the rash appears to 5 days after the rash 

has appeared and dried. 

Please seek advice from your GP if you have any 

concerns about your child’s health. 
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FACTION POINTS 

  

 

  

237 287 211 267 
 

P&C Uniform Shop 
It’s been a busy couple of weeks in the uniform shop. Thanks to everyone for your patience. Please remember we do 
not have eftpos facilities in the shop. We happily accept cash payments, alternatively you can pay via card by 
creating/logging in to your account and placing an online order through quickcliq.com.au   
 
We are looking for another volunteer to join our Thursday morning team. This involves staffing the shop 2-3 times a 
term. If you are interested in helping out please contact Rebecca at apsuniformcoordinator@outlook.com or 
telephone 0419 952 753. 
 

Year 6 Emu Point Fun Day 

A Persuasive Text written by Will, Room 15 
 
I believe we should continue doing the Emu Point Fun Day for the Year 
Six age group and here are some reasons why. 

We had lots of fun there and we think other Year Six kids should enjoy 
the same feeling as we did, and have fun at the beach meeting new 
people and students.  It will help them build on their physical health 
as they participate in team work activities.  They will learn to get along 
with people they might not like, or people they don’t ever talk to. 

Kids who may struggle doing classwork may stand out in the 
competitions like Iron Man and Iron Woman, and even smaller 
competitions like the pin drop, dive and bombie. 

For the teachers it can be very helpful 
to know what your student’s 
personalities and qualities are, and the 
Emu Point Fun Day is perfect for that.  
Parents/Guardians and teachers also 
get to socialise and talk to each other. 

The students will learn to encourage 
each other which is a really good skill to 
learn in sporting events. 

Thanks Will – a great argument, 
you’ve convinced us all! 

  

 

mailto:apsuniformcoordinator@outlook.com
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Community News and Events 
Please note notices appearing below are not necessarily endorsed by the school.  We provide this space for community 

groups to advertise to the school community.  It is up to parents to scrutinise the activity and organisers for their child. 

 

 

Albany Primary Soccer Registration 
If your child is in Pre-Primary to Year 6 and is interested in playing soccer over Term 2 and 3, please come 

along and register them in a team!  The registration dates are as follows: 

 Tuesday 3 March (undercovered area) 2.50 – 3.20pm 

 Thursday 5 March (undercovered area) 8.15 – 9.00am 

 Tuesday 10 March (undercovered area) 2.50 – 3.20pm 

The fees are: 

U7s = $90 U8s - U11s = $110 U12s = $130 

NOTE:  

 Fees can be paid in CASH ONLY  

 Kidsport vouchers must be done online at https://www.dlgsc.wa.gov.au/funding/sport-and-

recreation-funding/kidsport 

For more information, please SMS ONLY Tash 0426 287 370 

 

https://www.dlgsc.wa.gov.au/funding/sport-and-recreation-funding/kidsport
https://www.dlgsc.wa.gov.au/funding/sport-and-recreation-funding/kidsport
https://pixabay.com/photos/football-ball-soccer-play-sports-1396740/
https://pixabay.com/photos/girl-playing-soccer-ball-happy-1004432/

